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ICC convened 30 CEOs and Chairs of major international companies to discuss 
global governance challenges and opportunities for digital trade. Collectively, 
these companies operate in over 170 markets with a combined turnover of $1 
trillion. The following are takeaways from the discussion.  
 
COLLECTIVE ACTION IS THE SOLUTION 
 
Industry can play a vital role in working with governments and presenting 
practical solutions to drive the economic recovery, particularly in regard to 
digitalisation and the digital economy. Populism and nationalism is having a 
direct impact on the ability to build international consensus around key industry 
priorities whether that is fair vaccine distribution, trade reform, digitalisation or 
tackling climate change. Making the case for open, democratic systems that 
promote a level playing field and enable inclusive participation must be central 
to industry advocacy priorities. The geo-political environment is challenging but 
that doesn’t mean there aren’t opportunities to advance agendas. Supporting 
governments to reform and align legal frameworks and working across industry 
to standardise the digital trading system are excellent examples of practical 
action that industry can take to drive the recovery, enable more SMEs to 
participate in trade and deliver a more inclusive world trading system.  
 	
5 takeaways for decision makers	
 	
COLLECTIVE ACTION 
Collective action will be key to success including building initiatives around 
coalitions of the willing and working with civil society and wider stakeholders.	
 	
BUILDING COMMON GROUND 
Building activity around common agendas will help build consensus and 
progress, particularly on climate action, digitalisation and trade as a tool to 
promote peace, security and shared prosperity	
 	
SUPPORTING SMES 
Making the case for SMEs and ensuring initiatives deliver solutions to SME 
growth and participation need to be central to thinking and planning.	
 	
TACKLING INEQUALITY 
Doing more to ensure industry is developing solutions that address inequality 
will be increasingly important as it grows worldwide.  
	
SAFEGUARDING INTERNATIONAL INSTITUTIONS 
Focusing efforts on critical institutions such as the World Trade Organization 
(WTO), World Health Organisation (WHO) and the Conference of Parties 
(COP) will help ensure there is stability and sustainability in the global 
governance system on key industry priorities.  


